Town of Trinity



Council Meeting



October 24, 2016
The Town of Trinity met at a regular scheduled council meeting October 24, 2016 in the Trinity Municipal Building with the meeting being called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Vaughn Goodwin.
Members present were Ben Moultrie, Chris Lemley, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, Richard Fortson Jr., and Gordon Burden.
Motion made to approve the minutes from the last council meeting September 26, 2016 by Chris with a 2nd by Scott.  Voting yes were Chris, Mayor Goodwin, Scott and Gordon.  Ben and Richard abstained.
Motion made to approve the minutes from the last work session meeting September 26, 2016 Chris with a 2nd by Scott.  Voting yes were Chris, Mayor Goodwin, Scott and Gordon.  Ben and Richard abstained.
Motion made to pay the attached bills in the amount of $ 68,473.30 by Chris with a 2nd by Scott.  All voted yes.
Motion made to adopt Resolution 2016-27 Adopting the 2016-2017 Budget by Gordon with a 2nd by Scott.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve $304.45 to Norfolk Southern Railway Company for the annual lease of 24,150 square feet of property by Gordon with a 2nd by Scott.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve $1,312.19 to John Carpenter Ford to replace front rotors and pads, replace cooling fans and module in 2010 crown vic by Scott with a 2nd by Gordon.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve $1,100.00 for MPO matching funds by Gordon with a 2nd by Chris.  All voted yes.
Motion made to table $995.00 to Continental Utility Solutions, Inc. for annual maintenance and technical support for the water software by Chris with a 2nd by Richard.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve transfer of $85,000.00 from the Municipal Court Fund to the General Fund as done annually by Chris with a 2nd by Richard.  All voted yes.
Motion made to approve $1,960.00 to ADEM for an upgrade to the water system by Richard with a 2nd by Gordon.  All voted yes.

Motion made to approve $2,300.00 to reseal and restripe Fire Station #2 parking lot by Richard with a 2nd by Scott.  All voted yes.

Under new business the Mayor presented Councilmen Chris Lemley and Ben Moultrie with plaques showing the towns appreciation for the time they served on the Town Council.  The Town will be asking Mr. Branum to be the Grand Marshall for the Christmas parade.
Motion made to adjourn by Chris with a 2nd by Ben at 7:16 p.m. with all voting yes.
Respectfully Submitted:




Approved:

___________________________________


___________________________________

Ashley C. Patterson, Asst. Town Clerk


Mayor Vaughn Goodwin
